

## The Minutes of the committee meeting of the Loughborough Students' Archery club, held on 06/11/08

The meeting opened at 5.45

### 1. Attendance

- a. Present: James, Phil G, Dave, Jade, Tom G, Andrew, Chris B, Andrea, Chris N, Matt.
- b. Apologies for Absence: Ash
- c. Absent: Ash

*Jungle has inutes from 94-95*

*Poledancing doesn't count as an excuse*

### 2. The minutes of the last meeting were passed.

#### a. Last Meeting's Action Points:

##### i. James:

1. CCS – was done last time, we have medals and are all up to date

*Phil Clover won it last year*

2. Coaches Chris and Ben – Chris is in China, no one knows where Ben is.

3. Irrigation system of field – Not yet

4. Cupboard Light – Light bulb is in Jungles car

*Matt is late*

5. Email Andrew stuff for wow, newsletter etc – May not have done yet, i.e. I haven't

6. Talk to Tom about Equipment – Might not have done that either

##### ii. Tom

1. Sticker bows – No

*Tom wants pink ones*

*The sailor comes out*

2. Black Arrow stuff

3. Fun shoot – Very good, got drunk= all good

4. Club Compound – have one now

5. Metal Detector – Not yet, will be done when Jungle does irrigation of field

6. Speakers / mp3 – We did that

##### iii. Ash

1. Chase club kit – Its gone in to Union

2. Sort out GNAS stuff – Passed to Phil, sorting it

3. Eleague – we think so

4. Xmas social – we have 19 for the social, sorting it out tomorrow

iv. Dave

1. Warwick – Have a bus since many weeks ago (two), team list of 16

*Sarah is new to the club apparently*

2. Lboro Team List – Needs sending to Jungle

*Jungle is fussy wanting his own entry form*

3. Speakers/mp3

v. Phil

1. Club Compound – Nothing to say

*Can get rid of the action point*

*Phil still needs to turn up to meetings*

vi. Andrew

1. Newsletter – Jungle forgot to send the newsletter stuff.

*Andrea needs the loo*

2. Wow

3. Ladder – Birm done

4. Eleague –

3. Matters Arising:

4. Main Business

- Warwick BUTTS 8<sup>th</sup> Nov – 8:15 at bus

*Andrea hates Jungle*

*Noburn is going to chase Jungle*

- Lboro BUTTS 15<sup>th</sup> Nov – more important, 9am set up, get ready and look keen

*You're joking? Us looking keen?*

Warwick and Oxford to shoot second session

- Judge 1<sup>st</sup> session – Birm well volunteered
- Score entering 1<sup>st</sup> session - Jade
- Social afterwards – Noodle Bar!! Pop them an email to say we are goin to bring about 40 people. At about 5pm, so everyone is happy. We will hopefully finish at 3-30, but have hall till 6pm. NO BOAT RACE! 4pm presentation.

*We are efficient \*cough\**

- EMAS – Have 4 lots + 1 longbow at 9am, at 12 Noburn (cause he can drive

*Fine*

With Ash, Jel, Nick.

*Um...um um... um um um*

Take people with highest scores at Fita 18 (ensures Jungle can go)

*Ashraf and Jungle were lied to*

Email people going

*Fight to the death between the longbows for the place*

- Xmas Social – already discussed, Ash organised
- Black Arrow – Have a minibus? a few people volunteered, Jungle can't go, Birm has to go.

*Tom Cram knows about field archery*

*Jungle pulled face – Not again*

Dave to book bus – 22<sup>nd</sup> (week after Lboro butts)

*Birm needs to drive*

*Jungle needs to take him out*

- Bus for EMAS – Birm is driving
- Club Kit - Covered
- Social Kit – Social sec has brought some pictures

*People went ooooooh*

*Jungle is proud of his yellow shirt (not)*

Pay up front for the shirts, ask club about design.

*Jungle said Ash was useless. He may well be dead.*

- E – League- need new

*Jungle: why am I vibrating? Who would want me, you're all here. Except one...*

*I'm not having fun*

*Jungle disapproves of the minutes.*

*Jade is having fun.*

## 5. Other Business

- *Holywell Pitch – Jungle paced a clout, but it isn't long enough.*

*Maybe do a ladies round.*

*Going to be awkward*

*Delay...*

- *IOM – Are we nearly there yet? (no) Requesting money.*
- *Jungle Smells*
- *Andrea is going to the loo*
- *Novice Reps are to be given a job description.*
- *Birm is the experienced rep.*
- *Jungle still smells*

## 6. Session rota

### a. Sat 8<sup>th</sup> - Warwick BUTTS

*Ash wasn't on the list*

*Dave cant count*

- b. Sun 9<sup>th</sup> - Jade
- c. Tues 11<sup>th</sup> - Jungle
- d. Wed 12<sup>th</sup> – Andrew
- e. Sat 15<sup>th</sup> – Lboro BUTTS - All
- f. Sun 16<sup>th</sup> - Phil
- g. Tues 18<sup>th</sup> – Chris N
- h. Wed 19<sup>th</sup> - Dave
- i. Sat 22<sup>nd</sup> – Cancelled, Black Arrow
- j. Sun 23<sup>rd</sup> - Cancelled

*Noburn can't read upside down*

#### 7. Confirmation of next meeting

Proposed for 20<sup>th</sup> November 2008 - 6pm (time to be confirmed)

Meeting Closed: 6.45

#### Action Points –

- i. James:
  - 1. Coaches Chris and Ben
  - 2. Irrigation system of field
  - 3. Cuboard Light
  - 4. Email Andrew stuff for wow, newsletter etc
  - 5. Talk to Tom about Equipment
- ii. Tom
  - 1. Sticker bows
  - 2. Black Arrow stuff
  - 3. Metal Detector
- iii. Ash
  - 1. Chase club kit
  - 2. Sort out GNAS stuff
  - 3. Xmas social
  - 4. Add new committee listing
- iv. Dave
  - 1. Lboro – Team list
  - 2. Email Sarah
- v. Phil
  - 1. Sort Out GNAS stuff
- vi. Andrew
  - 1. Newsletter
  - 2. Wow
  - 3. Eleague
- vii. Andrea
  - 1. Social T-Shirts

